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KEY CHANGES  

¶ Emergency Department 

moves to new building 

from 29 June  

¶ Best parking for ED is  

P1 or P2 

¶ Pedestrian access to  

ED entrance from bus 

stop and main entrance 

is via signposted 

walkway and lift/stairs  

¶ General hospital access 

will be via the new main 

entrance or Entrance D 

only (no access via ED) 

from 29 June 

As part of the staged opening of the new clinical services building,  

Campbelltown Hospitalôs Emergency Department (ED) will relocate 

to Level 0 of the new building on Wednesday 29 June 2022. 

The dedicated ED parking and patient drop-off zone will be maintained within 

the upgraded P1 car park, which is best accessed via Central Road. The P2 car 

park will also provide easy access to the ED and new hospital building. 

The relocation will see the full closure of the current ED and existing hospital 

entrance point. All public entry to other Campbelltown Hospital services from 

this date will be via the new main entrance (Central Road) or existing Building D 

entrance (Parkside Crescent). Patients should liaise with their treatment team 

on the best access point and parking options for the relevant service. 

A new public car park (P3) and hospital campus road enables easy access to 

the new main entrance, supported by the relocation of patient drop-off and bus 

services. Accessible parking spaces are available in all car parks. 

For assistance navigating the hospital during the transition period, visit the  

Main Reception desk located in the main entrance foyer on Level 2 of the  

new building.  
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